
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes

August 13th, 2013
7:00 p.m.

Crestmont Park

Present: Annette Gillespie, Stephen Costello, Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon 
Golden 

Meeting called to order by Annette Gillespie. 

Block Captains: Colleen said there is a 37 page Neighborhood Watch Manual 
that can be downloaded from the RCONA website under Neighborhood Watch. 
Annette asked about having a meeting with the Roseville Neighborhood Watch 
Representative, possibly Merv Screeton or Mary Helen Ivers. Annette to attend 
another Neighborhood Watch meeting. Marilyn to give Annette copies of sign in 
sheets from National Night Out so she can get her list of block captains started. 

Website: Colleen and Marilyn to take a look at the website to try to get it started. 
Graffiti on Walls and Signs Entering the Neighborhood: There is graffiti on the 
signs and the walls are covered with odd colors of paint by the City. Per Colleen, 
the City of Roseville has four colors of paint used to cover graffiti. Colleen to ask 
the City who is responsible for maintaining the sound walls that run along South 
Cirby. 

Neighborhood Watch Signs: Approximately $35.00 each, but still need more 
information about the process. Tabled until the next meeting. 

Banking: Colleen informed us the checks we will be using from the bank will be 
the free ones that we can request 6 printed at a time rather than buying checks 
for $14.00 a box. We would only be using a handful of checks. All checks will 
have two signers. 

National Night Out: Notes regarding National Night Out for future reference. We 
can invite security alarm vendors to our park so neighbors can get information. 
We can also invite more vendors. We should keep the parking area in front of the 
pavilion free from cars so the fire engines, police cars and other City of Roseville 
vehicles can park to allow the children to investigate the service vehicles. Need 
Solo cups with water to help the scoopers for the ice cream. We bought 4 gallons 
of ice cream and 132 ice cream cones and we ran out of both at the same time. 
We also bought ice and 4 24 packs of water. The City donated a case of single 



pack mosquito repellent and a bag of outdoor games which are being stored at 
Marilyn’s house. 

Next Meeting: September 10th, 7:00 p.m. in the Crestmont School Multi-Purpose 
Room 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Marilyn Floyd, Secretary 


